WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP ZONING BOARD MEETING
MARCH 7, 2006
Chairman Elmer Phelps called the meeting to order at 7:34 pm. Present were Chairman Phelps, Vice-Chairman Joe Walker, Secretary David Reinhart, and Board Member Craig Hause. Also present was Tim Chattaway,
Mr. Phelps made the following statement:
The Board was to notify all neighbors owning property within three hundred feet of the property of Tim Chattaway. Those neighbors are Pete Phelps, Pete Crawford, and Harold Sheathelm. These neighbors were duly notified of the Board's receipt of an application from Bradford T. and Beth A. Chattaway for a special use permit to operate a contractor's yard on their property on Cooper Rd.   The required application fee was paid.
The Zoning Ordinance as amended October 2002, Section 9.3, section J, states:
Contractor's yards serving the local community.
Contractors providing essential services to residents of White Oak Township will be permitted office space, parking, storage, and repair of equipment and trucks. Limited storage of petroleum products, fertilizer, aggregates, and fill materials for sale may be included under this use.
Before this amendment there was no provision for contractor's yards.
Mr. Tim Chattaway said that he has ten acres on which he would like to park his equipment, do maintenance and repairs to this equipment, and do billing from his house, to provide contracting services to the community, such as land clearing, ditch cleaning, drainage-tile work for farmers, driveways, and work for golf courses. At this time he does not plan to sell stone or have dump trucks.
After some discussion, Mr. Reinhart moved to accept the application, seconded by Mr. Hause. Roll call vote as follows: Mr. Walker: yes, Mr. Hause: yes, Mr. Reinhart, yes, Mr. Phelps: yes. There were no opposing votes; the Zoning Board approved the request. The application will be presented to the White Oak Township Board at its regular meeting, March 13, 2006, with the Zoning Board's recommendation that it be accepted.
Mr. Phelps stated that another Board meeting is needed to amend the ordinance due to a change to the law by the State Legislature, saying that Zoning Boards can give additional approval for land use with the stipulation that certain practices are followed. This is what the Board has been doing. Mr. Phelps will obtain the proper legal wording from the township attorney.
Motion by Mr. Walker, seconded by Mr. Reinhart, to adjourn; motion carried; meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Patricia Grant
